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“Call to Prayer”

Greetings in His precious Name!  Recently, I was at a church meeting with a group of saints and one of the saints mentioned that they had received a request from someone in the church and wanted to present it to the group.  The request was for a “call to prayer for the entire church body.”  This individual was prompted by the Holy Spirit to suggest that there was a need for the body of believers to come together.  The request came to the board because the individual wanted the support of the church leaders and wanted to do be in submission to the leadership of the church.  The person was guided by the Holy Spirit to bring the matter before the spiritual leaders of the church.  Isn’t this how we are supposed to handle spiritual matters in the church? 

Furthermore, this individual wanted to know if given approval for the idea when would be a good time to call the church to prayer.  I observed for the next forty-five minutes how the church board grappled with this request.  There were many questions about time, place, and process.  A discussion was held on whether or not this prayer time might be viewed as offensive to some of the newer people in the congregation who might not understand what we are doing? People might be afraid to come to something like this! Finally, one of the newer members on the board responded, “Isn’t this what we are supposed to do as a church….. Aren’t we suppose to come and pray together?  Does a committee have to be formed for prayer?

As I have been traveling throughout this district, I am hearing more and more that our churches are not making time to come together as a Body of Believers for prayer.   It is biblical for the saints to come together as one Body to worship, to fellowship, to break bread, and to pray. (Acts 2:42) As I raise the question to church boards and to pastors on the district, “why are you not calling the people to prayer?  We seem to make time for everything and are conscious of everyone’s schedule and feelings, what about the Lord’s schedule for prayer time?  I challenge every person that reads this newsletter to make it a matter of pray to either attend a prayer meeting or ask why we don’t have a prayer meeting time in our churches?  We need to call the church body back to prayer.  “Let us not give up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but let us encourage one another--- and all the more as you see the Day approaching. (Hebrews 10:25) Think, ponder, chew, and pray about this critical and essential matter!

Blessings,

Jossie
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Sunday School 
Ministries

Ron Keller, District Sunday School 
Ministries Chairperson

Annual District Children’s Summer Fun Day
All children on the district are invited to the Fun Day on Saturday, August 12.  Children will learn about the Bible through worship, games, music and other fun activities.  They will also explore Bible Quizzing as they study two lessons from Acts.  Adults can learn what is involved in Quizzing and how to get their churches involved.  

Everyone must be registered in order to have enough food, prizes and material available.  The cost is only $5.00 per child.  Adults are free!  Lunch is included.  Registration forms are available on the district web site www.nednaz.org on the Calendar Page. 

Quiz Director Patsy Malas (617-770-1946), always does an excellent job of planning and directing this Fun Day.  

First Annual District Men’s Retreat

Adult Director George Hemway (603-787-6177), is directing our first ever district wide Men’s Retreat.  It begins on Friday evening, September 15 and continues through lunch on Sunday September 17.  The cost is $110.00 for Inn rooms and $95.00 for rooms in cabins and dormitories.  Registrations after September 5 will be charged $120.00.  

Ken Stanford, who has ministered at numerous retreats and camps, will be the speaker.  The weekend will feature plenty of good food (spiritual and physical), indoor and outdoor recreation (including swimming if you can endure September water temperatures), great fellowship, the opportunity to enjoy a wonderful spiritual renewal and to encourage your brothers in Christ.  

Registration forms are available on the District Web-site on the Calendar Page  www.nednaz.org .  If you have a pop up blocker, you may need to hold down the control key to get the form to open.  Even though many pastors will not be able to attend, all should encourage a group of men from their church to attend.  The men will come back to the church refreshed and motivated.  

Sunday School Ministries Board 

Meeting

The District Sunday School Ministries Board will meet on Saturday, September 9 at 10:00 a.m. at the Danvers, MA church.  If you have suggestions for our district Sunday School program please contact District Chairman Ron Keller (978-777-2060), or any other Sunday School Board member.  Contact information is available in the District Journal.

Annual District Ladies Retreat

Women’s Ministry Director Darlene Lamos (802-635-2970) is busy preparing for this always popular and sold-out retreat.  The event begins on Friday, evening October 6 and continues through lunch on Sunday October 8.  Costs are $115.00 for rooms in the Inn and $95.00 for all other accommodations.  After September 13, Inn reservations will be $125.00 and other accommodations $105.00, if available.  

This year’s speaker will be Mel Miller.  Mel is a former Vermont resident who now resides in Colorado.  She will delight the ladies with her insights about women’s relationships with the Lord and their families.  

Sunday School Planning

August is the time for a last minute check up on Sunday School class locations, equipment and study materials.  Take time to have a training session with your teachers.  Be certain there are plenty of good holiness materials from our Nazarene Publishing House www.nph.com.  

Save This Date

Our annual District Equipping Day and Sunday School Convention will be held on Saturday, November 4 at the Wollaston, MA church.  Mark your calendar.  

Attendance Reports
All Pastors and or Sunday School Superintendents need to be sure that their monthly Sunday School average attendance, average Morning Worship attendance and total Responsibility List/Enrollment is reported to their Zone Chairman on the last Sunday of every month.  It is essential for this accurate figure to be reported on time.  
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 Nazarene 

Youth 
International
Rick Gardner, District NYI President

Creating a T. E. A. M. Concept

I would like to start by saying, “Thank you” to all the youth workers, youth pastors, and senior pastors for supporting the District NYI.  As I continue to look our across our great District, I fail to see strong relationships with each other.  Maybe that is our fault as your District NYI council or maybe it is because we feel like we don’t need each other as much as we think.  The reality is, we do!  But how do we make these relationships work?  It is simple, by spending more time together! 
As your president, it is very easy to look around and see a vision of what needs to be done, but according to Leonard Sweet, “Leaders don’t ‘see’ a vision.  Leaders ‘hear’ a vision.” This statement stands out to me very clear on how we are going to structure the District NYI: By hearing first!  I want to spend time with the youth pastors on our District to hear their needs as well as the volunteer youth leaders who give up a lot of their time to make sure their teens make each District event. If you remember my last letter, it stated that we are of one body, one faith, and on one mission.  If we desire to build relationships with each church youth group and continue to disciple our teens, then we will be working towards a T. E. A. M. concept, which stands for: Teens, Evangelizing, And, Mentoring other teens.

I pray that this concept will not just be read, but put into action through our camps, mountain climb, and winter retreats.  I am also planning a special gathering with all youth pastors and volunteer youth leaders, so I can listen to them and the things they need from their District NYI.  I am also encouraging every senior pastor to make sure that their youth pastor and youth leader participates in each District event, so relationships can begin to grow, because relationships cannot grow without hearing first.

 Should you have any questions or concerns about NYI, please e-mail at pastorrickgardner@msn.com and don’t forget to check the website at www.nednaz.org for upcoming events.

In His Grip,

Pastor Rick

Lynn First Church

NED NYI President 
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Nazarene 
Missions 
International

Gerry Perry, District Missions President
IT IS TIME!

It Is Time to Pray...

· Pray for the leaders of the summer camping program.
· Pray for the missionaries-in-residence from a Creative Access Area at Junior High Camp.
· Pray for the difficult situations in East Timor, Israel and Lebanon
· Pray for your LINKS missionaries
It Is Time to Connect with Your LINKS Missionaries
 Have you communicated with your adopted LINKS missionary family this year?

This is a great time to send a greeting to your new LINKS missionaries.  See page 31 in the District NMI Handbook for your LINKS assignment and your adopted missionary family. 

Natalie Ward, Papua New Guinea, writes “I am happy to say that we have been ministered to many times through the sensitive, caring hearts of those who have been our LINKS Church Family.”  

Don’t let your adopted LINKS missionary family down!  Send them a note of encouragement today.  

Remember LINKS, Christmas Fund and Furlough Fund are due September 1.

It Is Time to Give to “Books for Pastors”

The question was asked in Mission Connection, “Where does your church stand with its goal for “Books For Pastors”?  Although anyone can give at any time to this very important ministry the official promotion will end in September.  It is a blessing to see the joy on the faces of pastors in third world countries when they receive a Bible and other theological materials in their own language. Now is the time!

September is the Time to Build the Kingdom through Alabaster Giving...
Every penny, nickel and dime gives God’s people a building to worship in. Won’t you ask your congregation to participate?

“God is not unjust; he will not forget your work and the love you have shown him as you have helped his people and continue to help them.”  (Hebrews 6:10, NIV)
DISTRICT NEWS

Mission Strategy Coordinator 
District "Mission Strategy Coordinator" Kim Richardson has begun his "Listening Tour" with pastors.  Any pastor desiring to get together is encouraged to contact him.  Kim is also available for Faith Promise Weekends, worship services or workshops.  

Hartford, CT Spanish Church Installs New Pastor 

Rev. Carmen Vega was installed Sunday, June 25th as the new pastor of the Hartford, Connecticut Spanish Church of the Nazarene. 
Churches in Pastoral Transition
Keep the following churches in prayer as they search for new pastors:

Brockton, MA First
Burlington-Williston, VT
Dorchester Immanuel, MA
Lowell, MA First
Quincy, MA Chinese
Quincy, MA Bethel
Lynn Cambodian, MA
Providence, RI First
Reynolds Institute Scholarship 

Applications Due September 1

It’s time for interested students to apply for a scholarship from Reynolds Institute.  An application form is now available on the Reynolds website.  The form eliminates the need for student and church board to write letters requesting a scholarship.  Students should go to www.reynoldsinstitute.org.  Then click “Finance & Support” (on the left).  Then click “Scholarship Application.”  Print out the form … both students and pastors have sections that need to be completed.   Please note that both student and pastor need to read the “Financial Policy” also available on the “Finance & Support” page.  

Completed forms should be mailed to Melissa Andrew, 57 Maplewood Drive, Townsend, MA 01469.  Applications must be postmarked by September 1 to be considered.

New England District Calendar
AUGUST 2006
 NMI Emphasis: LINKS & Prayer

4-6
Hispanic Family Camp

7-12
Junior High Camp

12
Children’s Fun Day - Wollaston

SEPTEMBER 2006

NMI Emphasis:  Membership, Alabaster & Prayer
1
NMI Links Christmas Fund & Furlough Fund due

8-10
NYI Quiz Kick Off

8-9
Regional Work and Witness Conference, Maryland

9
SSM Board – Danvers, MA

12
Mission Directors Am - Nashua 

12
WHC Board PM - Nashua

14
District Advisory Board - Quincy

15-17
District Men’s Retreat - WHC 

21
District Dept. Heads – Quincy

22-23
NYI District Mountain Climb

22-24
Reynolds Institute Assessment Weekend - WHC

22-24
ENC Board of Trustees Meeting

23 
NMI North Country Ambassadors - Jamboree, Johnson, VT

30
NMI AMBASSADOR’S JAMBOREE  - Weymouth, MA (South Shore Christian School)
Prayer Requests

Pray that the church will have an major impact for the kingdom of God by ministering to those who have lost so much during the recent flooding.

Pray for our cities and the rise in violence.

Pray for our young people’s protection from violence and the evil one.

Pray for the victims of the hurricanes.

Pray for the churches which were damaged.

Pray for our schools, our teachers, children, parents

Pray for our open churches.

Pray for the sick.

Pray for the lost.


Pray for the persecuted church.

Pray for revival in the district.

Pray for revival in every church.

Pray for our President and his family

Pray for all of our government officials.

Pray for the courts.

Pray for marriages.

Pray for the college.

Pray for our region and our generals. 

Thank HIM for every opportunity to serve!

New England District Church of the Nazarene


PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com
   



Jossie Owens
   District Superintendent
Vincent Crouse
   Assistant District Superintendent
To view New England Ministers’ News online, 
go to the New England District website:
  www.nednaz.org.
One in Heart and Mind
Bible Reading for
August 2006

1
2 Cor. 8
2
2 Cor. 9
3
2 Cor. 10
4
2 Cor. 11:1-28
5
2 Cor. 11:29-12:19
6
2 Cor. 12:20-13:13
7
Romans 1:1-17
8
Romans 1:18-32
9
Romans 2
10
Romans 3
11
Romans 4
12
Romans 5
13
Romans 6.1-23
14
Romans 7.1-25
15
Romans 8.1-22
16
Romans 8.23-39
17
Romans 9.1-23
18
Romans 9.24-10.4
19
Romans 10.5-21
20
Romans 11:1-16
21
Romans 11:17-36
22
Romans 12
23
Romans 13
24
Romans 14
25
Romans 15:1-21
26
Romans 15:22-16:7
27
Romans 16:8-27
28
Galatians 1
29
Galatians 2
30
Galatians 3:1-20
31
Galatians 3:21-4:7
The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  You may also read the daily reading on line at:  http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php
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One in Heart and Mind�Bible Reading for


January 2006





The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  You may also read the daily reading on line at:  � HYPERLINK "http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php" �http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php�











